NEUBERGER BERMAN

Neuberger Berman Management LLC

605 Third Avenue New York, NY 10158-3698 Tel. 212.476.9000

January 21, 2014

The Honorable Chairman Mary Jo White Chair Securities and Exchange Commission 100 F Street, NE Washington, DC 20549

Attention: [File No. 4-637]: Petition to require public companies to disclose to shareholders the use of corporate resources for political activities

Dear Chairwoman White

On behalf of the Neuberger Berman Socially Responsive Fund we join the socially responsible investor community to urge the Securities and Exchange Commission to move forward expeditiously on a rulemaking to require corporations to disclose their political spending to shareholders. We are concerned to see this rulemaking removed from the SEC's 2014 agenda.

This rulemaking petition has received a historic level of interest, with more than 650,000 comment letters submitted, the vast majority in support. These comments, from individuals, and institutions, including pension funds, State Treasurers, and other major investors, represent a diverse collections of voices united in their support for transparent markets and elections. In addition, 2013 saw 125 shareholder resolutions pertaining to political spending filed, with an average support level of 32 percent. Two of the resolutions garnered a majority vote, and 29 were withdrawn after negotiations. This demonstrates strong investor concern about political spending.

Increasingly, company executives are also recognizing the benefits of disclosure. More than 115 major companies already have a meaningful level of disclosure on political spending. While this number is encouraging, it should not be used as a substitute for the benefits of uniform disclosure to investors by all publicly traded companies. Instead we should look to these companies as confirming the feasibility and legitimacy of this rulemaking.

Furthermore, we respectfully submit that investors should not be forced to go door-to-door with individual companies to find basic information on how corporate dollars are spent in the political arena. Corporate political spending is risky business and opacity in corporate political spending only heightens these risks. Political spending disclosure is simply good risk management, as demonstrated by the Fortune 500 companies that now publish their political contributions.

The SEC should hold all publicly-traded companies to the same standard of disclosure. Investors have no other means to achieve timely, uniform disclosures. Only an SEC rule can provide investors with the information needed to assess the issuer-level and system-level risks and opportunities of corporate political spending.

Today, shareholders still lack this basic information. We believe this rulemaking would be immensely valuable to shareholders. It will help us to evaluate which companies are prospering based on superior products and services, and which companies are prospering due to superior political access.

This lack of accountability also opens the door for executives to use company resources to further their own personal agendas or political ambitions regardless of the benefit to the company and its shareowners. Transparency would serve as an important check on management.

It is important to recognize disclosure of corporate political spending as a long-standing goal of investors.

Given the demonstrated concerns of the investor community, we call upon the SEC to reinstate this rulemaking to its regulatory agenda. As election costs continue to skyrocket the potential dangers for companies and shareholders continue to increase along with the potential for corruption of the political system and our capital markets.

Sincerely,

Ingrid S. Dyott

Co-Manager Neuberger Berman Socially Responsive Fund